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PZ 1162-2022 
Hold a Public Hearing and forward a recommendation to City Council on the request of Brenda Graves of 
Whiskey City Project, LLC to rezone property from the present Class R-3 (Single Family Residential) District 
to Class C-N (Neighborhood Commercial) District for the property located at 331 NE Perry Avenue (Parcel 
Identification No. 18-04-456- 006), Peoria IL (Council District 3). 

 
Senior Urban Planner, Kerilyn Weick, Community Development Department, read the case into record and 
summarized the request to rezone property from R-3 to C-N. 

 
The Development Review Board recommends approval of the request to rezone. 

 
Discussion was held between Commissioner Barry and Ms. Weick regarding the property’s placement on 
the National Register of Historic Places. 

 
Brenda Graves, owner and petitioner, was present and elaborated on the desire to rezone this property. 

Chairperson Wiesehan asked the petitioner if she plans to inhabit this home. 

Discussion was held between Chairperson Wiesehan and Ms. Graves regarding her plan to inhabit the home 
and the need for rezoning this property. Ms. Graves stated that she plans to open a business at this 
residence. 

 
Chairperson Wiesehan opened the public hearing at 3:11 pm. 

 
Ms. Weick read an email in opposition to the request submitted by Tim Herold (see Exhibit 2). 

Ms. Weick read an email in opposition to the request submitted by Andres Diaz (see Exhibit 3). 

Ms. Weick read an email in opposition to the request submitted by Karrie Alms (see Exhibit 4). 

Ms. Graves, in response to the emails read by Ms. Weick, stated there are no plans to open a bar at this 
property. The business name honors her family and the history of Peoria. Ms. Graves also clarified that she 
does have a business plan and is more than happy to share it. 

 
With no further public testimony, public hearing closed at 3:18 pm. 

Commissioner Barry read the Findings of Fact. 

Motion: 
Commissioner Grantham made a motion to approve with staff recommendations; seconded by 
Commissioner Unes. 

Motion was approved viva voce 5 to 0. 
 
 

Chairperson Wiesehan mentioned a previous conversation he had with the City regarding planning for 
future uses of the block in which 331 NE Perry is located within. 

 
Prior to hearing PZ 1150-2022, discussion was held between Chairperson Wiesehan, Commissioner Unes, 
and Mr. Naven regarding the plan of action for hearing PZ 1150-2022; PZ 1152-2022; PZ 1153-2022; PZ 
1154-2022; PZ 1155-2022; and PZ 1156-2022. It was determined that each case description must be read 
individually but identical details do not need to be repeated for each case. 
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Exhibit 2 
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Exhibit 3 
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Exhibit 4 
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